---- Original Message -----

From: Morrison Bonpasse at Chad Evans Wrongly Convicted Committee

To: Jeffery Strelzin, NH Senior Assistant Attorney General

Cc: John Consigli, Consigli Polygraph Examinations; Richard M. Gerry, Warden, New

Hampshire State Prison for Men

Sent: Thursday, November 29, 2012 1:32 PM

Subject: Request for your support of scheduling second polygraph exam for Chad Evans

Dear Mr. Strelzin,

On November 16, I wrote to Warden Richard Gerry the attached letter (with enclosures) to ask his permission for scheduling a second polygraph exam for Chad Evans. To ensure that this exam was conducted with the highest standards possible, we have retained the services of John Consigli, former Mass. State Police Captain and polygraphist, and former President of the American Polygraph Association.

Warden Gerry promptly replied by his attached letter of November 20. (The text of the letter is pasted below in this email.)

I write to ask for your support of this proposed polygraph examination in the interest of truth and justice in the case of Chad Evans. "Support" may not be your preferred word, but I'm hoping that you will write to Warden Gerry of your interest or support or endorsement of such an exam. With such a letter from you, or Attorney General Delaney, the scheduling of the exam would be a simple matter of Mr. Consigli calling the Warden's office and working out a date and time convenient to the prison and Mr. Consigli. Then, as was done last April, the prison would make the arrangements to bring Chad Evans to the polygraph room on the scheduled date. Mr. Consigli would bring his own computerized polygraph equipment.

Thank your for your consideration of this request.

Very sincerely,

Morrison

Morrison Bonpasse
Executive Director
Chad Evans Wrongly Convicted Committee
71 Sullivan Street
Keene, NH 03431-2075
207-586-6078
www.chadevanswronglyconvicted.org
morrison@chadevanswronglyconvicted.org

Copy to: Chad Evans #75414, New Hampshire State Prison, P.O. Box 14, Concord, NH 03302-0014

November 20, 2012

Mr. Morrison Bonpasse 71 Sullivan Street Keene, New Hampshire 03431 RE: Chad Evans #75414

## Dear Mr. Bonpasse:

I received your letter dated November 16, 2012 regarding your request for a second polygraph to be conducted by John Consiglo on Mr. Evans.

I have reviewed the packet of information that you included in your correspondence. Certainly Mr. Consiglo appears to be a highly credentialed polygraph examiner. However I do not support your request for another polygraph examination to be conducted at this facility. Apparently the results of the first examination were sent to Senior Assistant Attorney General Jeff Strelzin who in turn forwarded them to the State Police Polygraph Unit. The results of the State Police assurance review are contained in the eight page report filed by Trooper Jeffrey Ardini which you sent to me.

The administration of any polygraph examination is a lengthy process requiring special equipment, a suitable room and environment and adequate time. The logistics of conducting a polygraph at the prison are even more challenging for security reasons.

It is my understanding that Mr. Evans does not have an attorney and is acting pro se. It would be my position that Mr. Evans would need to work out an agreement. in regards to the administering of a polygraph with Assistant Attorney General Strelzin for me to reconsider my decision. Should Mr. Strelzin provide a written request in support of another polygraph then time and effort will be expended to make the necessary arrangement.

I regret I can not provide you with the relief you seek.

Sincerely, Richard M. Gerry /s/

Richard M. Gerry, Warden New Hampshire State Prison for Men

/gm

cc: File